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Deferral of Financial Reporting and Annual General Meeting Requirements 

 

Australian Careers Network Limited (ACO) wishes to announce that the Australian 

Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) has granted a deferral of certain 

obligations of ACO in relation to financial reporting and annual general meetings 

(AGMs). This deferral commenced on 20 September 2016 and will end on the earlier of 

20 September 2018, or the date on which ACO ceases to be in external administration 

(the Deferral Period). 

1 Details of the Deferral 

The deferral granted by ASIC means that ACO does not have to comply with the 

following requirements under Part 2M.3 of the Corporations Act 2001 (Cth): 

(a) report to members of ACO under section 314 within the time required by 

section 315; 

(b) send reports to members of ACO in accordance with a request under 

subsection 316(1) within the time required by subsection 316(2); 

(c) lodge reports with ASIC under subsection 319(1) within the time required 

by subsection 319(3);  

(d) lodge half-year reports with ASIC under subsection 320(1) within the time 

required by that subsection; 

in relation to: 

(e) the half-year of ACO ending 31 December 2015; 

(f) the financial year of ACO ending 30 June 2016; and 

(g) a financial year or half-year of ACO ending during the Deferral Period. 

Further, ACO is not required to hold its 2016, 2017 or 2018 AGMs until the date that is 2 

months after the end of the Deferral Period. Further details of the deferral are set out in 

the attached ASIC instruments. 
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2 Reasons for the Deferral 

Since the appointment of external administrators on 21 March 2016, ACO has taken 

advantage of the temporary financial reporting relief available under ASIC Corporations 

(Externally-Administered Bodies) Instrument 2015/251 (the Instrument) to companies in 

external administration. However, the relief that is granted automatically under the 

Instrument expires today, 21 September 2016. 

 

The Deed Administrators of ACO consider that the further deferral which has now been 

granted by ASIC is necessary because, among other things: 

• deferral of the financial reporting obligations will preserve the assets of ACO for 

the benefit of shareholders, creditors and other parties while its prospects are 

being determined; 

• the cost of complying with these obligations would ultimately be borne by the 

creditors and shareholders of ACO, at a time when the Deed Administrators are 

endeavouring to maximise the potential returns to creditors and shareholders; 

• the likelihood of existing shareholders having an ongoing economic interest in the 

ACO during and after the external administration is highly contingent, including in 

relation to the matters set out in the section 439A report prepared by the Deed 

Administrators and dated 26 April 2016 (the Section 439A Report); and 

• members and creditors of ACO have been kept informed of ACO's financial 

position by way of the Section 439A Report and subsequent ASX 

announcements regarding the progress of the administration. 

For further information, including information about the consequences of the external 

administration of ACO and the holding of its 2016, 2017 and 2018 AGMs, please contact 

Ben Anderson of Ferrier Hodgson on 03 9604 5137. 

 

 

 

END 














